
 

I am writing to express my opposition to HB910 (SB958) and HB1257 (SB816).   

 

Name: Ian Rus Maxwell 

Address: 18307 Crestmount Road Boyds MD, 20841 

Bill #'s: HB910 (SB958): "Untraceable Firearms" 

Bill #'s: HB1257 (SB816): "Licensed Firearms Dealers" 

 

RE HB910 (SB958): 

Of course, the law will do nothing to reduce crime as 3-D printed firearms have yet to be 

used in crimes.  In addition, the prohibitions on the sharing of manufacturing-related 

computer programs is much too broad.  Programs used in the 3-D printing of nearly any 

item have a great deal of similarity to those used in the printing of firearms parts, thus, 

the law as written could make the sharing of such unrelated code a crime. 

 

RE HB1257 (SB816): 

The proposed law will make the selling of firearms so costly and cumbersome that no 

business owner will want to engage in the trade.  Will we start adding these sort of 

requirements to any vendor of potentially lethal devices?  Kitchen stores making videos 

for those buying cleavers?  Auto dealers making videos of car buyers? 

 

Sincerely, 

Ian Rus Maxwell 
 


